
 

Dear Honorable Delegates Valderrama and Wu, 

I am writing to emphasize the profound impact that HOUSE BILL 1363 F1 4lr2435 HB 960/23 
can have on shaping a more inclusive and enlightened future for our state, particularly 
concerning the healthcare sector and the well-being of our communities. 

 

Firstly, the implementation of an Asian American History Curriculum in public schools through 
this bill represents a significant step towards fostering cultural understanding and empathy 
among future generations. By educating our youth about the rich tapestry of Asian American 
history, including their contributions, struggles, and cultural heritage, we can cultivate a 
more informed and empathetic society. This not only promotes social cohesion but also lays a 
crucial foundation for addressing disparities in various sectors, including healthcare. 

 

In the realm of healthcare, cultural competence is paramount to ensuring equitable access 
and quality of care for all patients, regardless of their background. Research has consistently 
shown that patients tend to have better health outcomes when they feel understood and 
respected by their healthcare providers. Therefore, having culturally sensitive and educated 
healthcare professionals is essential in addressing the unique needs and perspectives of 
diverse patient populations. 

 

When healthcare providers are equipped with a deep understanding of the historical and 
cultural contexts of the communities they serve, they are better able to establish trust, 
communicate effectively, and provide tailored care that respects patients' cultural beliefs 
and preferences. This, in turn, leads to improved patient satisfaction, adherence to 
treatment plans, and ultimately, better health outcomes. 

 

As a healthcare provider company serving the Asian American and Pacific Islander (AAPI) 
population, we have witnessed firsthand the transformative power of cultural competence in 
healthcare delivery. Patients are more likely to engage with healthcare services and follow 
through with treatment recommendations when they feel seen, heard, and understood by 
their providers. 

 

By integrating Asian American history into the public-school curriculum, we are not only 
empowering future generations to become more culturally aware and sensitive individuals but 
also nurturing a pipeline of healthcare professionals who are better equipped to address the 
diverse needs of our communities. This holistic approach to education and healthcare can 
significantly contribute to reducing disparities and fostering healthier, more resilient 
communities for generations to come. 

Additionally, HOUSE BILL 1363 holds immense significance in the realm of healthcare spending 
and hospitalization, which directly influences the well-being of our community. By addressing 
cultural competency through education, this bill not only promotes understanding and 
empathy but also directly contributes to lowering healthcare costs and reducing 
hospitalizations within our state. 



 

Studies have consistently shown that culturally competent care leads to fewer medical errors, 
decreased hospital readmissions, and more efficient resource utilization within the healthcare 
system. When healthcare providers understand the cultural nuances and preferences of their 
patients, they can deliver more targeted and effective care, thereby preventing unnecessary 
hospitalizations and reducing healthcare spending. 

 

Furthermore, culturally competent care has been linked to better management of chronic 
conditions, earlier detection of health issues, and increased preventive care utilization among 
minority populations. These factors contribute to overall improvements in health outcomes 
and can alleviate the burden on our healthcare infrastructure, leading to cost savings for both 
individuals and the healthcare system as a whole. 

 

In essence, by incorporating Asian American history education into our public-school 
curriculum, we are not only fostering cultural understanding but also laying the groundwork 
for a healthcare system that is more efficient, equitable, and cost-effective. The ripple 
effects of this bill extend far beyond the classroom, touching the lives of every individual 
within our community and paving the way for a healthier and more prosperous future. 

 

I implore you to recognize the critical role that HOUSE BILL 1363 plays in addressing 
healthcare disparities, lowering costs, and improving outcomes for all residents of our state. 
Your continued support and advocacy for this bill will undoubtedly have a profound and 
lasting impact on the well-being of our community for generations to come. 

 

In conclusion, I urge you to continue championing the passage of HOUSE BILL 1363 F1 4lr2435 
HB 960/23, recognizing its potential to positively impact the future of our state by promoting 
cultural understanding, improving healthcare outcomes, and fostering a more inclusive and 
equitable society. 

 

Thank you once again for your unwavering commitment to serving the best interests of our 
constituents and for your dedication to advancing legislation that promotes the health and 
prosperity of our state. 

 

Respectfully,  

Jhenileen Libongco-Barbour  

Jheni Libongco-Barbour, MBA, CMPE, PMP, CDP, CSA  
CEO and Founder Continuum Healthcare Network 
Cell: 202-203-0466 Office: 240-660-2988 
Direct No. 240-673-7031 Fax: 240-556-0230  
New Clinic Location: 10810 Darnestown Rd. Suite 203  
Gaithersburg, MD 20878 
Email: jhen.libongco@continuumhealthcarenetwork.com  
https://continuumhealthcarenetwork.org  
(Mental Healthcare, Chronic Care Management, On-Site Visit and Telemedicine, Vitural Reality Therapy)  
(Community Outreach and Senior Services) 
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